
You are receiving this notice because you are a current or former owner/lessee of a 2.0-liter TDI 
Volkswagen or Audi vehicle.  You may be eligible to receive an additional payment from a settlement 
with Bosch, another defendant in the same lawsuit (“Bosch Settlement”).  Your payment could be up to 
$350 in addition to what you may be eligible to receive from the 2.0-liter Settlement with Volkswagen/
Audi (“2.0-liter Settlement”).  

•	 If you already filed, or file in the future, a claim in the 2.0-liter Settlement and your claim is 
approved, you will automatically receive a payment through the Bosch Settlement. Go to 
www.VWCourtSettlement.com to file a claim online any time before September 1, 2018.  

•	 If you have excluded yourself from the 2.0-liter Settlement, you can still file a claim in the Bosch 
Settlement until August 15, 2017.

•	 If you are an Eligible Seller and missed the Identification Deadline in the 2.0-liter Settlement, you 
have until May 1, 2017 to file a claim in the Bosch Settlement.

•	 If you do not file a claim in the 2.0-liter settlement, you can still file a claim in the Bosch Settlement 
until December 31, 2019.

•	 You can object to or exclude yourself from the Bosch Settlement by April 14, 2017.  If you do not 
exclude yourself from the Bosch Settlement, you will not be able to sue Bosch separately for the 
claims this Settlement resolves.

•	 Any exclusion request or objection you submitted for the 2.0-liter Settlement has no effect in the 
Bosch Settlement, except that you will have to submit a claim form in the Bosch Settlement to 
receive benefits.  

•	 The Court will hold a hearing on May 11, 2017 to consider whether to grant final approval to the 
Bosch Settlement.

•	 Attorneys representing the class will request Court approval of attorneys’ fees and costs.  Those 
fees and costs will be paid from the settlement fund. 

•	 Visit www.BoschVWSettlement.com for more details on the Bosch Settlement and your rights 
and options.
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